
Chairman Craig Headland 

House Finance and Taxation Committee 

House Bill 1498 

Monday January 30, 2023 

10:00 AM CST, Room 327E 

IN SUPPORT 

Good morning Chairman Headland and members of the House Finance and Taxation Committee.  My 
name is Lynn Grimm, CEO of Northland PACE.  I am here to testify in support of House Bill 1498 as 
presented.   

I am in support of House Bill 1498, allowing sales tax exemption for entities who provide services through 
a contract with the Department of Health and Human Services as PACE.   

PACE does not qualify for sales tax exemption based on how the law is written.  Currently, contracts with 
NDDHS that qualify for sales tax exemption have to be held in the Aging Services Division.  PACE 
contracts are held in the Medicaid Division of NDDHS which does not qualify for the exemption.   

PACE has previously been denied sales tax exemption through the application process, as the program 
does not qualify due to the division of NDDHS the contract is held.  Although PACE is unable to “check a 
box” as to the type of organization, the services provided by PACE are very similar to entities that already 
qualify for sales tax exemption including Skilled Nursing, Basic Care and Assisted Living Facilities.  The 
difference between PACE and these entites is that PACE provides services while participants still live 
independently in the community.      

PACE primarily serves the Medicare/Medicaid population who are qualified for Skilled Nursing Home 
placement.  PACE has the primary responsibility of keeping these low income frail seniors living in their 
homes as long as possible. 

I am in support of House Bill 1498 allowing PACE to qualify for sales tax exemption as the 
Medicare/Medicaid funds received should be infused into the healthcare needs of the frail elderly the 
program serves. 

Respectfully, 

Lynn M .Grimm, CEO 
 
Northland PACE Program 
2223 East Rosser Avenue 
Bismarck, ND  58501 
(701) 250-0709 
lgrimm@northlandhealth.com 
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